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President’s Message

| am amazed at all the talented members we have in
our Guild. Atthe February Day Chapter meeting, we had
a wonderful program presented by Corrine Vance titled
“Quilts, Guilts, and Guilds”. At the Night Chapter meeting
in March, Joan Cochran presented a program on the His-
tory of Quilting from an Art History and Museum perspec-
tive. They both did a great job and taught us a lot about
quilting. If you have a talent you would like to share with
the Guild, see one of our Program chairs.

There were some beautiful quilts at Mid Atlantic this
year. Thank you to all the members that were White Glove
volunteers at Mid Atlantic and those who sold raffle quilt
tickets at the show. We sold over $500 in tickets for our
Raffle Quilt. Thanks to Marilyn Riviera and her helpers
for setting up our 2018 Challenge Display and those that
loaned us their quilts. It was a very nice display.

The Nominating Committee this year had a lot of posi-
tions to fill but did a great job. We appreciate the hard work
of the committee. Thank you to the members who agreed
to serve on the Executive Board for the next term which
begins in June. | am looking forward to Jackie O’Brien,
the Quilt Ninja, at our April Night Chapter meeting. Suzi
Parron will be visiting our Day Chapter meeting to tell us
about the American Barn Quilt Trail. Hope to see you
there.

Gala Damato
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Frienols

April Birthdays

Madonna Brink 4/ Regina Kubyako 4/14
Amy Mazich 4/3 Joyce McKeel 4/16
Sue Cundiff 4/5 Yvette Cienski 4/21
Joan Kelly 4/8 Sara Ware 4/23
Denise Vassar 4/8 Sharon Hamlin 4/26
Pat McGough 4/10 Sandy Jenkins 4/26
Lori Murdock 4/10 Adline Warren 4/29
Ann Cousins 4/11

Raffle Quilt 2019

Thank you to Sandy Barnes and her bee for making this
beautiful quilt for the Guild to raffle this year. Sandy has
named it “Friendly Persuation”. Her bee members include
Natalie Hutchinson, Donna D’Amelio, Susan Kopczyk,
Susan Gatewood and Shelley Flint. Thank you to Terry
Hanson for doing the beautiful long arm quilting. Tickets
are $2 each or 6 tickets for $10. The drawing will be No-
vember 12 at the Night Chapter meeting. Tickets were sold
at Mid Atlantic and we sold over $500 in tickets. Tickets will
be sold at our Guild meetings through November. We need
all members to buy tickets and to sell raffle tickets to your
friends and family. Our goal is $1500. If you would like to
help sell the Raffle Tickets at the meetings, contact Gala
Damato at 872-6823 gala.damato@gmail.com.




Officers 2018-2019

President

Vice President
Executive Treasurer
Executive Secretary

Day Chapter Coordinator

Day Chapter Treasurer
Day Chapter Secretary

Night Chapter Coordinator

Night Chapter Treasurer
Night Chapter Secretary

Gala Damato
Yvette Cienski
Gina Vivian

Loy Holt

Rita Crawford
Tricia Lent
Linda Odell
Marilyn Rivera
Pat McNabb
Susan Waddles

Volunteers 2018-2019

Membership
Newsletter

Circulation

Property Management
Sunshine

Service Projects

Honor Quilts

Webmistress
Workshops
E-Tree

Challenge 2019
Fall Festival Chair

2019 Raffle Quilt
2020 Symposium
2020 Raffle Quilt

Day Chapter
Monthly Minis

Block of the Month

Hospitality
Programs
Parliamentarian
Historian
Librarian

Night Chapter
Monthly Minis

Greeter
Hospitality
Parliamentarian
Librarian

Historian
Programs

Block of the Month

Debbie Moore
Donna D’Amelio
Debbie Moore
Shonda Berry
Sandy Barnes
Sherry Behun

Kim Beatley

Terri McHenry
Debbie Cilley
Linda Odell

Cathy and Mark Fowler
Linda Odell
Rhonda Gianturco
Candy Byrd
Susan Waddles
Sandy Barnes
Linda Odell
Vacant

Amy Mazich
Kathy DeCarlo
Pat McGough
Marilyn Rivera
Pat Sappenfield
Janette Doucette
Vicki Marsh
Vacant

Lisa Hartman

Joy Duke

Nancy Garnett
Jeanne Surber
Goldie Fields
Vacant

Lisa Hartman
Karen O’Kelley
Maggie Wampler
Denise Vasser

Unless otherwise noted, area code is (757)

gala.damato@gmail.com
yvcienski@gmail.com
soonerrph@icloud.com
loy614@aol.com
lovetoquiltinva@gmail.com
patricialent123@gmail.com
quilting65linda@gmail.com
mademarilyn@verizon.net
ppate372@gmail.com
flightgal822@yahoo.com

874-4323
826-1031
874-4323
660-3584
833-8233
850-2222
893-2488
874-3140
618-5117
869-6314
833-6035
869-6314
833-1677
232-6495
886-0728
833-8233
869-6314

867-7667
875-2931
877-3818
875-1833
224-0427

850-420-4879

877-6182

810-8157

838-1043
838-1716
719-6676
766-8503

810-8157
599-0216

720-227-4851

599-6285

872-6823
234-0232
873-0806
564-0980
766-1895
371-9539
869-6314
875-1833
593-7805
886-0728

“The Piecemaker News” is pub-
lished monthly. Please send news
items, articles, inquiries and adver-
tisements to:

Donna D’Amelio
donnadamelio@verizon.net

Deadline is the 22nd of each
month. Articles submitted after
the due date will be in the next
issue of the newsletter.

Please note “PPQG newsletter”
in subject line of emails so | don’t
delete it accidently.

Articles and Ads for May’s
Newsletter are due by
April 22.

Advertising Rates

(Payable in Advance)
Full Page - $50
Half Page - $25

Quarter Page - $15
Business Card - $5

Inclement weather: Day Chapter will follow Newport News School Clo-
sures. Night Chapter will follow Newport News School closures as well.

5 Please
\2) ++«  Don’t
Forget...

... to wear your Guild Name Badge
to every meeting. We want to get to
know the name as well as the face!
Those not wearing their name
badges will be fined fifty cents.
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Honor Quilts Workshop

On a rainy Thursday, March 21, 14 members arrived at
the Newport News Community Center Honor Quilt Work-
shop. Deb Cilley and | had put together kits and the ladies
were ready to go! They completed six tops, backs and
binding for each quilt. There were six other tops that were
in need of backs and those were completed as well. Linda
Odell, Donna Dooley, Deb Cilley, and Isobel Meekins
pressed, cut or helped with layouts. Priscilla Whisler made
binding and finished up a signature quilt that Colleen Ortiz
had started. Joan Kelly, Ingrid Kross, Fran Jones, Shirley
Land,Pat McGough, Vicki Marsh,Gala Damato and Char-
maine Gleason all completed tops or took them home to
complete. Some of the ladies took additional kits to com-
plete at home. It was a very productive day and all the hard
work is greatly appreciated. Our thanks to everyone who
came out and those who donated the resources to help us
make so many beautiful quilts.

Terri McHenry and Deb Cilley

Slate of Officers 2019

The Nominating Committee presents this slate of volun-
teers who have agreed to serve the Guild in the upcoming
year. We are delighted to say that all positions have had
a volunteer come forward to fill a vacancy. We thank all
those in advance for agreeing to serve if elected.

By-Laws (Article VI-Elections)

The committee shall submit a slate of officers in April and
publish the slate in the April and May Newsletters. Nomina-
tions made by the general membership will be received at
the April meeting. Elections will take place during the May
meetings by a show of hands unless a ballot is requested.
Absentee ballots may be mailed to the Nominating Commit-
tee Chairperson. They must be received at least forty-
eight (48) hours prior to the second May Chapter meeting.
Elected officers will begin their term at the June meeting.

PPQG Nominating Committee Recommenda-
tions for 2019-2020

Position Nomination
PRESIDENT JEANNE SURBER
VICE PRESIDENT LEE TAYLOR
EXEC. SECRETARY BARBARA LINDE
EXEC. TREASURER INGRID KROSS
DAY CHAPTER COORDINATOR RITA CRAWFORD

(2nd term)
DAY CHAPTER SECRETARY VICKI MARSH
DAY CHAPTER TREASURER GINA VIVIAN
NIGHT CHAPTER COORDINATOR MARILYN RIVERA

(2nd term)

NIGHT CHAPTER SECRETARY CAROL RICHARDSON
NIGHT CHAPTER TREASURER PAT MCNABB
(2nd term)
If you have any questions, or need further clarification,
please feel free to contact the following members of the
nominating committee: Natalie Hutchinson, Denise Vassar,
Susan Waddles or Lorraine Meadows, Chairperson.

Invitation to the Quilters Unlimited 46th
Annual Quilt Show

Dear Fellow Quilters,

The Colonial Piecemakers Quilt Guild cordially invites
the members of your guild to join us on our annual bus
trip to the Quilters Unlimited 46th Annual Quilt Show at the
Dulles Expo Center in Chantilly, Virginia on Friday, May 31,
2019. The cost is $60 per person, and this will include a
simple breakfast snack with juice.

Oleta Coach Lines is our bus service provider and has
a long standing record of safety and reliability. Our coach
will leave from the Walmart Supercenter at 731 Rocham-
beau Dr., Williamsburg, Virginia at 7:30 a.m. Please arrive
no later than 7:15 a.m. to allow time to hand out the snack,
and get everyone checked in and boarded. You will find the
bus near the IHOP. This is a full size bus which features a
restroom, cargo hold and wi-fi.

The Expo Center offers sandwiches and snacks for pur-
chase, and there are restaurants within walking distance.

You may bring your own food and small cooler to fit un-
der the bus seat. At a pre-determined time mid-day the bus
will be accessible to you so you may drop off your morning
purchases and eat the lunch you may bring.

Our bus will depart the Expo Center at 3 p.m. and should
arrive back at the Walmart Supercenter around 7-7:30 p.m.
depending on traffic conditions.

Payment must be made in advance as soon as possible.
Space is limited, so first come, first served. You may submit
your check to Dianne Hardie at the Colonial Piecemakers
Saturday April 6, meeting at King of Glory Lutheran Church,
4897 Longhill Rd, Williamsburg. Make your check out to
CPQG for $60. If you prefer to mail your check, send it to
Dianne Hardie, 154 Reflection Dr., Williamsburg, VA 23188.
If you have any questions, please contact Dianne at (757)
784-0761. This should be a fantastic show! Secure a seat

as soon as possible!

The Quilters Unlimited show is the exclusive U.S. desti-
nation of the 2019 Quiltmania World Tour. This year’s show
will have a special exhibit displaying international quilts.
Quiltmania will also have a vendor booth and will offer fab-
ric lines, books, and patterns usually unavailable in the U.S.
The show will also feature over 500 beautiful quilts, and 70
vendors.

Oleta’s rules: No tobacco products, no gum
chewing, no alcoholic beverages, no recre-
ational drugs.

Sincerely,

Kay Little
Assistant to Dianne Hardie



PPQG Day Minutes for March 8, 2019 — 10 a.m.

» Meeting called to order by Rita Crawford. She welcomed 70 members and one guest (Christine Cox). Today is Na-
tional Women’s Awareness Day. March 16-17 is National Quilt Day.

» Minutes were approved by a motion made by Carol Richardson; and seconded by Jeff Cleveland and was approved
by the group.

* Monthly Treasurer’s Report approved for audit by a motion made by Carol Pittman and seconded by Deloris Stancill
and approved by the group.

Announcements:

» Gala Damato—President — The Nominating Committee is looking for candidates to run for some Executive Board
positions which terms start in June. Volunteer positions available for Day and Night Historian, Night Parliamentarian,
Honor Quilt cochair, Fall Fest cochair (working with signature quilts Oct. 5-6); many openings for the Board for next
year. Gala thanked everyone for helping at Mancuso by white gloving and selling raffle tickets. We sold $500 worth.
Tickets are $2 each and six for $10 (drawing will be Nov. 12, 2019). March 12 Night Chapter meeting is our very own
Joan Cochran presenting a program about the History of Quilting. She is a docent at the Chrysler Museum in Norfolk
and developed this lecture for them. Debbie Moore will be late.

* Linda Odell—Secretary Day — First meeting of the Symposium 2020 Committees will be April 15 (3rd Monday of each
month at 6:30 p.m.). Please review the website for new links Outside Shows and Events (links to these are from other
organizations) and a link to the 2019 Raffle Quilt. For those that want the Block of the Month for February, please see
Marilyn Rivera. New exhibits at the Virginia Quilt Museum started on Feb. 19 and will end on July 13 (Harrisonburg,
VA).

« Cathy Fowler announced a workshop by Lee Taylor, May 11 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. on May 11. More information up-
coming.

« Carol Richardson will teach a paper piecing class after the Day Meeting in July — Cost $12.

* Isobel Meekins thanked everyone for 33 Kennel quilts she sent out to California. There will also be a need in Ala-
bama.

« Terri McHenry talked about Honor Quilts — there will be a workshop March 21 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. at the Community
Center. She asked for long-armers for the quilts she has now. Fifteen patients at Fisher House received quilts this
week.

* Rhonda Gianturco is the Chair for the Challenge Quilt for 2019 - Theme — All Creatures Great and Small — should be
no bigger than 60 X 60 but can be smaller. Must have a label and sleeve — price will be $2.

» Sherry Behun announced that she had kits for making small quilts — Challenge information will be placed on website
about a Small Service Project Challenge for 2019.

* Door Prize Winners—Connie Bond, Amy Mazich, Jeanette Doucette, Donna Dooley, Deloris Stancill and Sharon Ham-
lin.

* Monthly Mini Winners were: Linda Tozier won the Pattern (donated anonymously) and Bag donated by Nancy
Cheney; Terri McHenry won the two mugs with a quilt design (donated by Nancy Shrout) and Coloring book and
Markers (donated by Karen O’Kelley), and mug and tea bags (donated anonymously).

« Marilyn Rivera has some challenge quilts to return. The Block of the Month is a Flower Basket design for $3 each.
Next month will be a Patriotic Design. Block of the Month winner was Sara Ware.

« Janette Doucette talked about the upcoming programs (Barn Quilts, Peel Back Curved Patchwork by Annette Ornelas,
and others. All will be posted on the Events page of the Web.

« Yvette Cienski announced that Natalie Hutchinson and her Husband donated a big ironing board for a raffle (cost $2
each or three for $5).

* Program for the day was presented by Penni Domikis. Her website is cabininthewoodsquilters.com. She is a teacher,
self-publisher, template maker and has been quilting for 15 years.

* Website—A separate document will be placed on our website concerning the Small Service Projects Challenge by
Sherry Behun. As soon as | post it, | will send out an email with the page that it is on.

« Show and Tell

* Next Day meeting will be on April 12 at 10 a.m.

Respectively Submitted,
Linda Odell, Day Secretary (assisted by Lisa Hartman)

We have some new guidelines for members when sending out E-Tree messages. In accordance
with E-Tree policy, please send anything you want to go out to all members by E-Tree to Gala and
Yvette first. They will forward it to Linda Odell. Information sent out is meant to inform members

about Guild related activities and not meant to promote financial gain.

Send to gala.damato@gmail.com and yvcienski@gmail.com.
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PPQG Night Chapter Minutes for March 12, 2019

* Night Chapter meeting for March 12, 2019 was called to order at 7 p.m. by substitute Coordinator Rita Crawford
(Night coordinator Marilyn Rivera was in attendance, but did not feel well).

» There were 67 members and one guest/new member Debbie Martin and two additional guests, Sally Batey and Angie
Joseph.

* A correction to the February 12 minutes was: Lorraine Meadow’s name was spelled incorrectly as a member of the
nominating committee. A motion was made by Jeanne Surber and seconded by Candy Byrd to approve the February
minutes as corrected.

» A motion to accept the treasurer’s report for the February 12 meeting was made by Nancy Shrout and seconded by
Carol Pittman, the report was approved for audit.

PRESIDENT’S ANNOUNCEMENTS: Gala Damato

* This is International Quilting Month.

» Mid-Atlantic: Sandy Curran won an award in the 2019 Mid-Atlantic Quilt Show. Thanks to Marilyn Rivera and her
family for putting up and taking down our challenge quilts for Mid-Atlantic. Our guild sold $500 worth of raffle tickets
at the show. Thanks for all members that made the raffle quilt, white gloved, sat at the raffle table and made quilts for
display at the show.

* There will be quilt shows in Roanoke and Lynchburg, VA and Elizabeth City, NC in the near future. Look for the details
in the newsletters. Smoky Mountain Quilters in Knoxville, TN is having a show and anyone that is interested can put
quilts in their show. There will be monetary prizes for this show. Details will be in the newsletter.

» Open positions- We still have a need for the day historian, backup night historian, FaceBook page administrator and
night parliamentarian.

» Symposium: The symposium meetings are scheduled for the third Monday of every month starting on April 15. Con-
tact Linda Odell if you would like to volunteer to be on a committee.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

* Workshops—Cathy and Mark Fowler
» April 12—Barn quilt-This class is full, contact Cathy if you would like to be put on a waiting list.
* May 11—Lee Taylor will teach a class called 3-D Quilt. The class will make a table runner. Note: This is a Satur-
day class.
« June 13—Peel Back patchwork class to be held after the meeting in the same location. Cost is $35 plus $10 kit
fee.
 July 12—English Paper Piecing class by Carol Richardson. $8.00 kit fee.

* 2019 Challenge—Rhonda Gianturco-“All Creatures Great and Small”. The quilt should have some reference to ani-
mals, be 60 x 60 or smaller. The fee to participate is $2. Quilts will be due on Friday, November 8th and need to be
at both the day and night meetings for voting.

« Ironing Board Raffle—Gina Vivian is selling tickets for the ironing board raffle. Costis $2 per ticket or $5 for three.
The drawing is in April.

* Honor Quilts—Terri McHenry-Honor Quilts will have a workshop on March 21 from 10 a.m.-2 p.m., at the Courthouse
Way Community Center. Please bring your sewing machine or be prepared to help cut and iron. Everyone is invited.
Terri has kits available, if any member would like to sew an honor quilt at home. She recently took quilts to the Fisher
House at the Portsmouth Naval Hospital. Deb Cilley has joined Terri to help with the honor quilts.

« Service Projects—Kim Beatley-Sherry Behun-are planning “Project Challenge 2019”. The purpose is to increase the
number of completed small service projects for the year. See the Newsletter for details.

* BOM—Terri Hanson-Displayed the two block patterns for “Tilted Sampler” that were issued for this month.

* Nominating Committee—Lorraine Meadows asked members to consider volunteering for the open positions that we
have.

* Monthly Mini—Joy Duke-Tonight's donations are: Pattern/Fabric, Adora Williams; Tote Bag, Carol Darby and two
mugs with quilt designs, Kathy Stanley.

e Library—Lisa Hartman-Has former Library books available, donations only.

Continued on Page 6 Night Chapter Minutes

The “Free Table” at our meetings is for sewing and quilting items only. Please
check at the end of the meeting to see if your items were taken. If they were not,
please take them back with you. We can not leave anything in the rooms and some-
one has to dispose of the items left.




Small Service Project Update

Kim Beatley delivered 14 baby quilts and 75 fabric
hearts to CHKD on March 19. An announcement was
made at both March meetings of the following small service
challenge:

Small Service Project Challenge 2019

* The intent of the challenge is to increase the number
of completed small service projects for the year. A sec-
ondary benefit will be to use some of your stash so you
have room for new fabric. We have kits made up that
you are welcome to use; you may use your own fabric,
or any combination of the two. There are two parts to
the challenge.

Pillowcases

* For each completed pillowcase turned in your name will
go in a drawing to be held at the September day chap-
ter meeting. There will be two prizes awarded, one to
the person whose name is drawn, and another to the
person who turns in the highest number of pillowcases.

Quilts

* For each completed quilt turned in your name will go
in a drawing to be held at the September day chapter
meeting. Each long arm quilter who quilts one of these
quilts will also go into the drawing. There will be three
prizes awarded, one to the person whose name is
drawn; another to the person who turns in the highest
number of quilts and a third to the long arm quilter who
quilts the highest number of quilts. Limit one prize per
person. Beginning with the April meetings there will
also be a mini drawing at each meeting for all quilts
turned in that month for a fat quarter. For tracking, it is
important that you give your name and/or the quilter’s
name when turning in quilts.

Approximate sizes for the quilts:

* Bereavement—24” x 24”

+ Baby—30” x 36”

* Lap/throw—40" x 48”

We are requesting that you use good quality fabric

that you would be happy to give a friend or family mem-
ber. Fabric with glitter or metallic thread is not allowed.
Riverside Hospital will receive bereavement quilts, baby
quilts, and throw quilts for their chemo and NODA patients.
CHKD will receive bereavement quilts and baby quilts.
Please contact Sherry Behun if you have any questions.

Sherry Behun and Kim Beatley, Co-Chairs

Night Chapter Minutes Continued from page 5

* Challenge quilts from Mid-Atlantic display-If you have
not picked up your quilt, contact Marilyn Rivera.

» March birthdays were acknowledged with FQ’s.

* Door Prizes were distributed.

* Break

* Program—Maggie Wampler-Tonight’s program was by
our member Joan Cochran who has been quilting for
37 years. Her Program, Quilting Arts: A brief history
described the American quilt history and the art quilt
movement. Our program next month is by 180 De-
signs (Deb Tucker) instructor Jackie O’Brien.

» Show and Tell which included the Pickle dish workshop
that was held in March.

* Monthly Mini—Tonight's MM winners were: Tote, Kitty
Tully; mugs, Debra Johnson and pattern/fabric, Maggie
Wampler.

+ BOM Drawing winners were Lorraine Meadows and
Nancy Shrout.

* The meeting adjourned at 8:53 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Waddles
Night Secretary

* May 11, 3D Table Runner, 9 a.m.-3 p.m. at Grafton
Christian Church on Brick Church Rd. in Grafton.
Instructor: Lee Taylor of Sewlovelee. Cost is $20 for
the class, an optional kit for $12 or bring your own ,1/3
yd of three fabrics - light, dark and medium, cut into
2-2.5” strips and one 4 1/2” strip. You will also need a
Creative Grids 60 degree Double Strip Ruler the cost is
$30.99 plus tax. Lee will need to know if you need the
ruler by the April meeting. We still have 4 openings.

+ July 12, English Paper Piecing with Carol Richard-
son. This workshop will be from 1-4 p.m. after the Day
Chapter meeting at the NPN Community Center. Cost
is $12 plus a kit fee of $8 to be paid to Carol.

» August 3, Rustic Mountain Snowflake, a Judy Nie-
meyer paper piecing class by Debbie Martin who is
working on being a certified Judy Niemeyer instructor.
The cost is $20 for the full day class from 9 a.m.-3 p.m.
at Grafton Christian Church on Brick Church Rd. More
info to come. Go online to see this beautiful table top-
per!

Thanks,
Cathy and Mark Fowler



Volunteers Needed

For all of you that were contacted by the Nominating
Committee and said no to them, here is your chance to
help the Guild. | would like have all these positions filled
before June when the new Executive Board takes over.
Many of these positions have been vacant for a long
time. Please consider how you can help out at the chap-
ter meetings or with current and future Guild projects.

» Day Chapter Historian. If you can take pictures of
friends and quilts, you are needed. We need some-
one to take pictures at the meetings and of Show &
Tell. Then send the pictures to Linda Odell for the
web site.

* Night Chapter Parliamentarian. The role of the
Parliamentarian is to make sure we follow the proper
procedures during the business part of our meetings
each month. We follow Robert’s Rules of Order so
if you are familiar with them, this is a great volunteer
opportunity for you.

* Night Chapter Hospitality The purpose of this posi-
tion is to show visitors and new members around to
all the tables and introduce them to other members.

* Night Chapter Greeter The purpose of this position
is to sit at the sign in table to greet members and get
door prize tickets to the Night Coordinator.

* Honor Quilts Co-Chairs to take over from Terri
McHenry after June. This program benefits our
veterans and first responders and has been a part of
our Guild since 2007.

» 2019 Raffle Quilt Sales. Members to help with sell-
ing raffle tickets during the meetings.

+ 2020 Raffle Quilt. It is not too early to start planning
for the Raffle Quilt next year. This can be co-chairs,
a bee or a group.

» Facebook Administrator or Editor is needed to post
PPQG news and information on the Facebook page.

Please contact Gala Damato gala.damato@gmail.
com or 757-872-6823, if you are interested in any of
these positions.
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Day Programs

This month we have another exciting lecture coming our
way, with a unique topic in our quilting world. Nationally-
traveled and author Suzi Parron will be stopping her RV in
our area to tell us all about “Following the Barn Quilt Trail”.
Suzi has been instrumental in spreading the word about
community Barn Quilt trails that have been established in
many rural areas in several states, which bring tourism and
special pride in these communities.

Suzi will be following her lecture with a long-anticipated
Barn Quilt Workshop in the afternoon, to be held 1:30-5
p.m. at Grafton Christian Church. The workshop is full.

Future Workshop to mark on your calendar---

* In June we will have Annette Ornelas of Southwind
Quilts from Fayetteville, NC, come to lecture about her
unique style of curved piecing, she calls Peeled Back
Piecing, or Dimensional Curved Piecing. She will fol-
low the lecture with a workshop in the afternoon on this
simple and beautiful technique. You may see a video
of this technique of these 3-dimensional curves on her
website, under tutorials, at http://www.southwindquilts.
com/gallery.htm . The cost will be $35 for the workshop,
with a $10 kit fee that includes a pattern. We will begin
sign-ups in our April meetings. | hope you would like
to try out this new design option to give a zing to your

quilts!
Visiting Presenters workshop note:

When we contract a workshop, we have to give the
presenter a number of attendees ahead of time so that they
are sure to have enough kits/supplies for the class. We pay
them per the number of attendees that sign up.

| would appreciate members paying for the workshops
at the time of sign up. You can pay with a check to PPQG
or cash. If we have a person drop out who hasn’t paid,
the workshop account is out that money when paying the
instructor. If you need to drop out, | try my best to have
a person who can take your spot and can reimburse you.
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Janette Doucette

Admission $5

Big Ironing Board Raffle

Last Call to buy tickets for the Big Ironing Board that
was donated by Michael and Natalie Hutchinson!
Drawing will be held at the Day Chapter Meeting,

April 12, 2019!
Tickets are $2 per ticket or $5 for 3 tickets!
Do not miss out on this fabulous raffle!

Yvette Cienski

e _—

2019 Quilt Show
April 5 & April 6, 2019

Friday 10AM - 6PM -+ Saturday 10AM - 4PM

Knobbs Creek Recreation Center
200 East Ward Street
Elizabeth City, NC

Colonial Quill Lovers Guild
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Honor Quilts

On March 7, | traveled to Portsmouth Naval Hospital
campus to the Fisher House. The Fisher House provides
a home away from home for families of active duty and re-
tired military. The Fisher House offers comfortable accom-
modations to allow the families to focus on their medical
care and recovery of their loved ones. | took ten quilts over
and, as always, they were warmly received and grate-
fully appreciated. They had a full house and said the quilts
would lift the spirits of their guests.

On April 26, Linda Odell and | will be going to Richmond
to present quilts to first responders and their families. In
November, one fireman was killed and two with serious
injuries while responding to a call. If anyone would like to
join us you’re welcome. | will have more information at the
April meetings.

Terri McHenry
Honor Quilt Chair



Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
March 2019 Monthly Report.xlsx

CHAPTER ACCOUNTS DAY CHAPTER DAY YTD TOTALS DAY BUDGET NIGHT CHAPTER N'II'%P':':IT;D NIGHT BUDGET
Chapter Beginning Balance $ 3,093.35 $ 3,435.45 $ 2,962.70 $ 864.39
Block of the Month 75.00 195.00 500.00 15.00 510.00 500.00
° Executive Transfer - - 1,800.00 - 1,800.00 1,800.00
E [ Miscellaneous : - : - - -
E Monthly Mini 34.00 169.00 400.00 49.00 215.00 400.00
Programs - - - - - -
Total Income: $ 109.00 | $ 364.00 | $ 2,700.00 $ 64.00 | $ 2,525.00 | $ 2,700.00
Block of the Month 104.70 180.65 200.00 - 192.69 250.00
@ Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 34.02 78.37 300.00 - - 250.00
% Historian - - - - - -
2| Miscellaneous - - 100.00 - - 100.00
w Programs 279.60 756.40 2,100.00 100.00 270.00 2,100.00
Total Expenses: $ 418.32 | $ 1,015.42 | $ 2,700.00 $ 100.00 | $ 462.69 | $ 2,700.00
Chapter Ending Balance $ 2,784.03 $ 2,784.03 $ 2,926.70 $ 2,926.70
EXEC TOTALS EXEC YTD CERTIFICATES
EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT TOTALS EXEC BUDGET OF DEPOSIT CD TOTALS CD YTD TOTALS
Executive Beginning Balance $ 15,018.94 $ 12,859.38 CD Beg. Bal. $ 5,000.00 $ 5,000.00
Advertising - 180.00 100.00 CD Deposit - -
Challenge 23.00 85.00 80.00 CD Withdrawal - -
Community Service - 150.00 450.00 CD Ending $ 5,000.00 $ 5,000.00
Guild Programs/Workshops 265.00 1,485.00 1,200.00 Balance
° Interest-Certificate of Deposit - - 80.00
g Library-fines/sales 73.60 152.60 100.00
E Local Workshops 72.00 304.00 900.00
_g Membership-dues 200.00 2,525.00 5,000.00 Miscellaneous expenses ;
g Miscellaneous - 9.00 100.00 1) $17.50 for printing of PPQG trifold brochures.
&5 | PPQG Honor Quilts - - - 2) $50.56 for printing of business cards with new
Quilt Show - - - night meeting place information.
Raffle Quilt 595.00 595.00 1,500.00
Sales 75.00 98.00 300.00
UFO - - -
Total Executive Income $ 1,303.60 | $ 5,583.60 | $ 9,810.00
Challenge - - 150.00
Community Service - - 25.00
Equipment - - 100.00
Facilities - - 500.00
Guild Programs/Workshops 480.00 480.00 2,500.00
Library-books - - -
Local Workshops - 120.00 549.00
o | Membership/Circulation 6.11 73.87 75.00
g Miscellaneous 68.06 95.80 100.00
u% Newsletter - - -
2 | PO Box Rental - - 140.00
.‘g PPQG Honor Quilts 23.20 44.18 -
E’j Quilt Show/Symposium - - -
Raffle Quilt 49.72 133.68 280.00
Sales - - 50.00
Storage Unit - - 1,566.00
Sunshine - - 25.00
Transfer to Day/Night - 1,800.00 3,600.00
UFO - - -
Website - - 150.00
Total Executive Expense $ 627.09 | $ 2,74753 | $ 9,810.00
Executive Ending Balance $ 15,695.45 $ 15,695.45

**As of 19 March 2019, $5,638.03 belongs to Show/Symposium and $626.43 belongs to PPQG Honor Quilts, of the $15,695.45 in
the Executive Account. These monies are to be used specifically for these activites.
Respectfully submitted by Gina Vivian, Executive Treasurer.



Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
P.O. Box 1295
Newport News, VA 23601



